
The Corporation of the Town of Minto 

By-law Number 2016-63 
 

to approve a Temporary Road Closure and No Parking 

On Elora Street South and Maitland Street in Harriston during Downtown 

Harriston Street Party, August 13 & 14, 2016 

 
WHEREAS Sections 8 to 11 of the Municipal Act, 2001, as amended, authorizes 

municipalities to pass By-laws to regulate matters including highways, being one of its 

spheres of jurisdiction; 

 

AND WHEREAS Section 177 (3.1) of the Highway Traffic Act, 1990 as amended, and 

Section 3(3) of the Safe Streets Act, 1999 as amended, make provisions for 

municipalities to pass By-laws to permit charitable organizations to conduct fundraising 

on roadways; 

 

AND WHEREAS Section 2(3) of the Safe Streets Act, 1999 as amended, places 

conditions on fundraising on roadways; 

 

AND WHEREAS the Council of the Town of Minto deems it necessary to permit a 

temporary road closure and prohibit parking on Elora Street South for the purposes of 

Downtown Harriston Street Party August 13 and 14 2016; 

 

NOW THEREFORE the Council of the Town of Minto hereby enacts as follows: 

 

1. That Elora Street South between Mill Street and Arthur Street and Maitland Street 

from Elora Street South to Queen Street in Harriston shall be temporarily closed 

to traffic from between 7:00 a.m. on August 13, 2016 and 1:00 a.m. on August 

14, 2016.  

 

2. That parking shall not be allowed on Elora Street South between Mill Street and 

Arthur Street and Maitland Street from Elora Street South to Queen Street in 

Harriston between 7:00 a.m. on August 13, 2016 and 1:00 a.m. on August 14, 

2016.  

 

3.  This By-law shall come into force and takes effect on the date of its final passing. 

 

 

Read a first, second, third time and passed in open Council this 2nd day of August, 2016. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                 _______________________ 

                                 Mayor George A. Bridge 

 

 

 

 

 

                                  _______________________ 

                                     C.A.O. Clerk Bill White 

  

 

 

 


